
Dated 14th May 2025  

LICENSING ACT 2003 
Notice of Application to vary a Premises Licence  

TO ALL WHOM IT MAY CONCERN 
 

Take notice that JD Wetherspoon plc has made an application under 
Section 34 of the Licensing Act 2003 to vary a premises licence for The 
Arnold Machin, 37 Ironmarket, Newcastle-under-Lyme, ST5 1PB. 
 
The application seeks to:  
 
1. Include the following non-standard hours for the provision of licensable 

activities: Thursday preceding Good Friday, Sundays preceding Bank 
Holiday Monday, Christmas Eve, Boxing Day, New Year’s Day -  0800-
0100 hrs 

2. Include the following non-standard hours for opening: Thursday 
preceding Good Friday, Sundays preceding Bank Holiday Monday, 
Christmas Eve, Boxing Day, New Year’s Day, the morning BST 
commences -  0700-0130 hrs 

3. Amend condition 1 in Annex 2 under the Protection of Children from 
Harm heading to read as follows:  "Children will be required to vacate 
the premises by 21:30 hours unless they are eating a meal in which 
case they will be required to vacate the premises by 22:00." 

4. Remove conditions 4 and 6 in Annex 2 under the Protection of Children 
from Harm heading (duplicate conditions). 

 
There are no other changes to the premises licence. 
 
Anyone who wishes to make representations regarding this application 
must give notice in writing to: Licensing Admin Team, Newcastle-under-
Lyme Borough Council, Castle House, Barracks Road, Newcastle-under-
Lyme,  ST5 1BL or email to licensing@newcastle-staffs.gov.uk 
Representations must be received by Wednesday, 11th June 2025. 
 
The application record may be viewed during normal office hours at the 
above address, or on the Council’s website at www.newcastle-
staffs.gov.uk  
 
It is an offence, under section 158 of the Licensing Act 2003, to knowingly 
or recklessly to make a false statement in or in connection with an 
application which, upon conviction, carries an unlimited fine. 
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